The ocean may appear to be one dimensional on the surface, but the reality is there are many dimensions to it.  The surface, the mid-water, the ocean deep--all these areas are influenced by many physical and biological factors that determine the characteristics of the organisms that live there.

The Monterey Bay, like the ocean, is made up of many habitats (the environment in which an organism lives). Each habitat has its own unique challenges and organisms that live there must have adaptations = characteristics that help them reproduce and survive.
The Monterey Bay Aquarium is designed to exhibit the diverse, local habitats and organisms that thrive there.  Organisms are shaped by physical and biological factors such as pressure, wave action, light penetration, tidal levels, competition, predation, substrate, temperature, placement in the water column, oxygen levels, salinity and water quality. Depending on the habitat, these factors may greatly affect the ability of an organism to survive and thrive.

Students are required to write a report, in which they compare and contrast two habitats from the Monterey Bay and two organisms, representing two different phyla, that can thrive in the habitats. (2 habitats, 2 organisms {one for each habitat} representing 2 phyla)  The purpose of this report is to help students to reflect on similarities and differences that shape habitats and organisms, in order to gain a deeper understanding of the habitats/organisms being compared, their relationship to each other, and what is most important about them.
Students are required to make labeled observations and take notes about habitats and organisms during their visit to the Monterey Bay Aquarium.  These labeled drawings/notes will be considered as the student’s data, and should be handed in with the student’s report. Students should utilize the volunteer guides present at the aquarium to gain additional insight into their habitats/organisms. Reports must be typed and in the students own words. Additional information about many of the animals can be found at the following website and may be helpful in constructing the final report.
http://www.montereybayaquarium.org/animal-guide (Do not plagiarize from this or any other website or book)

These reports and data are due Thursday, April 14th.
